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Strictly Business 

Winter is finally here and hopefully everyone's schedule has slowed down to a comfortable 
pace. The shorter days, and with any luck, wet weather forces us to breath easier and 
work a normal 40-hour workweek. This is the time of the year when we get caught up on 
reading those articles that got tossed aside in the chaotic summer months, enjoy some 
well deserved R&R, and best of all reacquaint ourselves with our families. 

Don't hang up the golf clubs just yet. November 11th - 13th is the CGCSA Annual 
Conference, Trade Show and Golf Championship in Monterey. Also, this December, 
GCSANC will be hosting four regional Holiday Gathering events. These casual events 
proved very successful last year and this year should be no different. 

As this year comes to an end, I can't help but reflect back on all of the great events this 
year. From Sandy Tatum's speech at the Annual Meeting in January, hearing Jim Tunney's 
stories at the Superintendent Pro tournament, to our grand 75th Anniversary Celebration at Sequoyah Country Club 
this past October. What an impressive year it has been and there is still more to come. A huge Thank You to all the 
volunteers and sponsors involved contributing to the success of these events! 

I look forward to seeing everyone in Monterey and at the Regional Holiday Gatherings. 

• 65" and 90" hydraulic tree spades • Serviced 51 bay area golf courses 1 Proud member of the G C S A N C 
Allow for the transplanting of any tree without Our first golf course was Ridgemark in 1972, John Arnaz supports and contributes 
damaging the fragile root system...successfully!!! over 30 years ago! to the GCSANC since 2000. 

Call John Arnaz and let the TREE PROS perform their tree moving magic on your next project!" 
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It has been a busy spring, summer and now, fall. 

Looking back to March, I was asking for volunteers 

for the 75th Anniversary Committee. Well, GCSANC 

association members answered the call. The group 

was a good one! My thanks go out to all of you who 

participated in each and every way. There are some 

very talented younger members in your association 

as well as some very gifted "experienced" ones. 

The Cal i fornia GCSA mee t ing in Monterey 

November 12-15 should be a good one. The 

education program is excellent and it is a good 

t ime for a relaxed golf tournament. Monterey is 

a favorite get-away, hope you can f ind t ime to 

enjoy it. 

Membership renewals are on the way. Please make 

every effort to get all your updated information 

back to the office. The changes necessary are on 

the renewal form. Please make sure it's returned 

wi th your payment. You will receive two copies. 

One is for your office and the other one is to return 

to GCSANC. 

See you in Monterey! 

2007 Institute Planning Committee Members gather for a quick photo near 
The Course at Wente Vineyards. (L to R) SNGCSA - GCSACC Association 
Manager Irene Cline, Co-Chairman Steve Byrne, Host Superintendent 
Glenn Matthews, GCSANC Association Manager Barbara Mikel and 
GCSANC President Jason Green. 

TARGET. 

SPECIALTY PRODUCTS 

Delivering Value 

IS09002 

Call Target Specialty Products for all your tarfpest 
management needs. 

Target Specialty Products 

San Jose, CA 
800-767-0719 

W. Sacramento, CA 
800-533-0816 

Visit us on the Web at: www.target-specialty.com 

Barb Mikel 
GCSANC Association Manager 

Developing Great 
Relationships 
Target Specialty Products has delivered value to 
golf course superintendents for over 35 years. 
We deliver value in the form of: 
Complete Product 
Line including: 

• Fertilizers 

• Herbicides 

• Fungicides 

• Insecticides 

• Spray Equipment 

• Safety Equipment 

• Soil Conditioners & Amendments 

Seminars & Training 
Written Recommendations 

Strictly Business 
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& Equipment 
The Bay Area's Pressure Washer 

and W a t e r Recycling Experts 

PROFESSIONAL GRADE FERTILIZER 
Spread The Word 

HI 
[p 

Micro Green* 
Greens King® 
Short Kut 
Best® Phos 
6-20-20XB® 
9-lron Mini 

r r j T Greenskote® 
/ - \ Mini Pro® 
L A \ Triple Pro® 

F o r M o r e I n f o r m a t i o n , C o n t a c t Y o u r B E S T ® 
Distr ibutor , o r C a l l 800-832-8891 

The new choice for 
Reliabus performii 
Introducing Propiconazole 14.3, the newest addition to Quali-Pro's ever-expanding 
California product portfolio. Powered by the same active ingredient as Bannef Maxx " 
Propiconazole 14.3 gives superintendents choice control. Get the systemic disease control, 
long-lasting residual, tank-mix stability and excellent coverage you expect with new 
Propiconazole 14.3 fungicide from Quali-Pro. Choose quality and value, go with Quali-Pro. 

For more information, please contact Mike Blume at 
206-571-7218 or visit www.quali-pro.com. 

PROFESSIONAL TURF & ORNAMENTAL PRODUCTS 
©2007 FarmSaver.com. Quali-Pro is a registered trademark ofFarmSaver.com LLC. 
Banner and Maxx are trademarks of Syngenta Group Company. Always read and follow label directions. 

Quali-Pro California Portfolio 2007 
Propiconazole 14.3 Oryzalin 4 Pro 
Imidacloprid 0.5 G Glyphosate T&O 

Imidacloprid 75 WSB Chlorothalonil DF 
Chlopyrifos 4E Chlorothalonil 720 

Prodiamine 65 WDG Mefenoxam 2 AQ 

Hot & Cold Water 
Pressure Washers 

Steam Cleaners 

Water Treatment 
& Recycling Systems 

Storm Drain Filters 

Aqueous Parts Washers 

Soaps & Cleaning Chemicals 

Hose Reels 

We Service All Makes & Models 

1776 Arnold Industrial Way, Concord, CA 94520 
[Conveniently located near Highway 4 and 1-680] 

925-686-0471 • FAX 925-676-5717 
www. j -sequipment .com 
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Don Naumartn < 
Sierra Pacific Turf Supply 

Blessed with better than average weather, most local 
superintendents enjoyed an excellent disease year. 
Movement of superintendents among courses has been 
slow as well. There have been some projects going 
on some of the local courses. Ryegrass conversion 
seems to be the name of the game. At Sharon Heights, 
Kevin Iverson, Palo Alto Hills, Andrew Morgan, and 
at Boulder Ridge, Shane Ferrill have all embarked on 
converting their existing grasses to 100 % perennial 
ryegrass. All three had their courses closed for a 
period of time in order to get the work done in a timely 
manner Dean Gump, CGCS at Pasatiempo Golf 
Club in Santa Cruz has just completed a restoration 
project returning the course to its original design. 
Recently rebuilt are many of the green 
complexes on the back nine 

Fioratine 
Products Group 

Farmload Distributors 

Creative Solutions 
For Turf 

(800) 322-8417 
Your Exclusive Northern California Dealers 

Dana Waldor 
916-595-4287 

Bob Francischine 
209-747-2206 

Mike Farmen 
559-709-6295 

Thor Larson 
831-277-4356 

Pete Fredeen 
209-401-4868 

GCSANC AND SAN JOAQUIN 
COUNTY OFFICE Of 

EDUCATION ANNOUNCES 
THE 6HEENSKEEKRS 

APPRENTICESHIP m M M M 
The GCSANC Board of Directors is proud to announce the 
collaborative efforts of the GCSANC and the San Joaquin 
Office of Education in providing a state sponsored, 18 month 
apprenticeship program for golf course greenskeepers. The 
program is an exciting venture for the GCSANC to help better 
educate and develop strong golf course management teams 
from the ranks of employees currently employed on your golf 
course. 

The program is a blend of classroom time, field trips and in-
the-field training. It will consist of volunteers from the ranks of 
golf course staff who seek to better themselves, their facility, 
and an Affiliate/Superintendent/Assistant member who will 
teach. Teachers are paid per hour based on the number of 
students with positive hour attendance. We hope to focus our 
efforts in smaller geographic areas to facilitate students'transit 
time and to make the classroom education time immediately 
after workday completion. We are also hoping to utilize the 
generosity of local superintendents to host the once-weekly 
classroom meetings in their maintenance facility. 

The program includes: basic first aid and CPR, fertilizer and 
chemical applications, basic English as a second language, safe 
equipment operation, golf course etiquette and irrigation. It 
is hoped that employees who attend and finish the program 
will be better prepared to handle more responsibility and 
consequently compensated accordingly. 

We need students!!! Please talk to your staff and get some 
individuals who are serious about improving themselves and 
their chances for promotion and pay. If you are interested in 
helping or have students that are interested, please contact: 
Brian Nettz, CGCS, Superintendent, Presidio Golf Course at 
415.561.4615 or bnettz@palmergolf.com. 

Again, this is an exciting opportunity for GCSANC members. We 
hope to make this a fruitful future endeavor for our Association 
and the individuals that make the Association. 

Members Only 

mailto:bnettz@palmergolf.com


BERT GRAVES MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP ft 
RESEARCH TOURNAMENT SPONSORS AND DONATIONS 

MIKE LIGON 
H. V. CARTER COMPANY, INC. 

DAVID A. GRAVES 
H. V. CARTER COMPANY, INC. 

BLAINE BOCCIGNONE 
THE DAVEYTREE EXPERT COMPANY 

MATT MOORE 
TMT ENTERPRISES INC. 

MIKE BLUME 
QUALI-PRO 

DANIEL H. RAMOS 
D.H.R. CONSTRUCTION, INC. 

GEORGE RAYMOND 
BAYER ES 

JASON GREEN 
SAN JOSE COUNTRY CLUB 

AARON FINNEGAN 
THE GREEN GRASS GOLF GROUP 

MITCHELL FRASIER 
TURF STAR INC. 

PETER SORTWELL 
ARBORWELL 
GREG DUNN 

WEST COAST TURF 
BRIAN FENSKE 

PROFESSIONALTREE CARE 
DON NAUMANN 

SIERRA PACIFIC TURF SUPPLY 
BRAD SNAVELY 

GRIGG BROTHERS 
BARBARA MIKEL 

GCSANC ASSOCIATION MANAGER 
RONNIE ROGERS 

EWING IRRIGATION 
STACY ASHCROFT 

ARBORWELL 
STEVE FRANZEN 

SIMPLOT 
DAVID J. ARCHER 

PUMP REPAIR SERVICE COMPANY 
MARTIN TIDWELL 

A-1 TURF EQUIPMENT SHARPENING 
DAVID PIPER, CGCS 

SIMPLOT/BEST PROFESSIONAL PRODUCTS 
MICHAEL S. RAVEL 

UAP 

GREGWAHL 
BECKER UNDERWOOD 

CHRIS CHAPMAN 
HORTICULTURAL SERVICES, LTD 

MICHAEL L. FARMEN 
FARMLOAD DISTRIBUTORS 

BOB R. SWAIN 
LA SELVA CONSULTANTS INC 

MICHAEL PARKS 
TARGET SPECIALTY PRODUCTS 

JOHN HOLMQUIST 
HORIZON TURF 

MARTY GIOVANETTI 
ASSURED AGGREGATES CO.INC. 

DON ALLEN 
R V CLOUD 

ADRIAN BERTENS 
HYDRO ENGINEERING 
GARY K. CARLS, CGCS 

SUNNYVALE GOLF COURSE 
GREG JETTER, CGCS 

SPRING VALLEY GOLF COURSE 
RUSSELL MITCHELL 

RUSSELL D MITCHELL & ASSOCS 
STEVE BYRNE 

MIRA VISTA GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB 
CRAIG ZELLERS 

ZELLERS IRRIGATION SERVICES 
JEFF ARNESON 

REDWOOD EMPIRE GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB 
LARRY LANE 

TURF TIME WEST 

CHRISTOPHER MAINS 
SPRING VALLEY GOLF COURSE 

DEOBIGILDO ALFARO 
MARE ISLAND GOLF COURSE 

MARK VERBONICH 
PEBBLE BEACH COMPANY 

TODD GILLIES 
HIDDEN BROOKE GOLF CLUB 

RYAN ZUEHLSDORF 
RODDY RANCH 

CHRIS DUBAS 
SANTA TERESA GOLF CLUB 



Check-in Lunch talk before golf 

Ready to Rumble! Mitch Tankersley, Mike Souza, Jason Green and Chris Mains 

Participants filled up on a New York Steak Dinner Cal Poly SLO Scholarship Winner Andy Magnasco 

Gallery 

THE BERT GRAVES MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AND RESEARCH TOURNAMENT 



THE SUPERINTENDENTS INSTITUTE 

New Affiliate Member Aaron Finnegan. Mike Nunemacher and Chris 
Mains make the rounds at The Course at Wente Vineyards. 

The Course at Wente Vineyards served as an ideal 
spot for those doing research in preparation for the 
GCSANC 75th Anniversary Celebration. (L to R) Dave 
Davies, CGCS, Wayne Mikel and Brian Bagley. 

2007 Institute Speakers gather outside the Tasting Room at 
Wente Vineyards (L to R) Ali Harivandi, Ph.D.; Terry Vassey, 
Ph.D.; Frank Wong Ph.D.; Patrick Gross; Thomas Ruehr, 
Ph.D.; Bradley S. Klein, Ph.D.; and Host Superintendent Glenn 
Matthews. 

Jason Green, Carderò Hines, Gary Ingram, CGCS and Jesus 
Tijero. Carderò and Jesus are students working with Gary. 

New Affiliate Board Member Joe Kurung (right) chats with Travis 
Hoiseth. 

Steve Byrne congratulating Wente hole-in-one maker Mike 
Farmen! 

Gallery 



Call John Parodi @ 925.899.2414 
www.petersontractor.com 

THE U.S. AMATEUR AT THE OLYMPIC CLUB 

Zach Ohsann, Pat Gross; Pat Finlen, CGCS; and Brian 
Koffer 

The beautiful view of the 18th hole at Lake Course. 

Holiday Gatherings 

Mark Your Calendars! 

MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW 

DECEMBER 3 
Pastatiempo 

DECEMBER 10 
Deep Cliff Golf Course 
The Links at Bodega Harbor 

DECEMBER 17 
Mira Vista Golf & Country Club 

N o v e m b e r 1 1 - 1 3 
California GCSA Annual Meeting 

Monterey, California 

Events 

http://www.petersontractor.com

